
Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
November 9, 2015
The meeting was called to order by Pat Cooper at 4:30 pm.
Members present were:   Pat Cooper, Susan Simmons, Erika Dragoo, Ralph Cadwallader, Jack Busher and Mitch Martin.
Reports
Secretary:  It was moved by Erika and seconded by Jack to approve the minutes.  The October minutes as sent and revised by e-mail were approved by unanimous vote.  They were posted on the website.
Treasurer’s Report:   On October 21, Pat requested via email a vote on giving $100 to Erika and Lori for incidental costs incurred by for Give! projects.  The request passed by unanimous vote.  
Total assets are: $29,855.08 (changed to $31,299.20) on 2/1/2015.  
Membership:  There are 26 paid up members.  One new membership (Victoria Seahorn).  A letter will be sent to people who might need an extra nudge in paying their membership dues.
Communications:   71 followers on Twitter, 271 on Facebook.
Volunteer update:  The history committee is working on the Top of the Mountain Project.
The reservations for the volunteer banquet need to be in by the 10th of November.  Include your shirt size.  
Park Manager Update: Swift Puma is open.  Ranger James is still here.
It looks like the Watkins property will be purchased by the city and managed by CMSP.  There will be no development for a long time.  It may one day be a connection to community trails.  There is running water with fish.

Mitch asked that the next Cheyenne Mountain Run get put on the park’s calendar.

Old Business:   The Cheyenne Mountain Run made around $10,418.95.  The expenses were $3273.77, with income of $7145.18.  
Give!:  Pat and Barry went to the masquerade ball and had a lot of fun.  Pat got several people to donate, but the Give website wasn’t working.  We also advertised the park at the Vene-tutu-chi Run by having a booth.  It was good for exposure.  Erika made friends with the folks at KCMJ radio station and the giant prairie dog was a hit.   Pat suggested we apply for the Friendly Competition called the Colorado Springs School KICS prize (page 19 of Give! magazine.  Her thought was to get the students involved with archery.  She would contact Darcy with her idea.  We could win $500.
The Festival of Wreaths was Tuesday.  We will try to get donations at the banquet.  Lori came up with the idea of having people who donate to Give!,  draw for the chance to win a pound of chocolates.

New Business:
Barb is going to look into getting a second grant from the Broadmoor Garden Club.

The probable date for the next Cheyenne Mountain Run is October 22, 2016.

Mitch thinks all the trail maps in the park have been fixed.  Mitch is looking at a different company to replace the damaged interpretive maps.

There will be an open house on December 12.  Susan suggested getting a banner to put on the side of highway 115.  Mitch said he would take care of that.  On December 12 is also a Give! booth at the Citadel.  Erika said Lori needed help with that.
There was talk of potentially changing the date and or time of the Friends meetings.  
A request has been made to Bristol Brewery for Karma Hour next summer.

Jack might buy a couple boot scrapers and see how they work.  We all agreed they have to be a tough metal.  Brushes don’t work.
We adjourned at 6:10. There will be no December meeting. The next meeting will be January 11th.
Respectfully submitted,

Susan Simmons, Secretary 


